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To go down to the beach during the night and wait for the first rays of dawn to appear over the sea and hill, is a 

magnificent sight at the best of times but on April 25th it has a poignant feeling.  

Like the air, the flags are still, as if waiting for the approaching dawn. The moon light shining down on the rock and 

the sea. The sound of waves gently lapping on the rocks below in the estuary, and in the distance the waves crashing 

on the beach, as if to say we are here too. The smell of the sea lingers around you and very few people are out and 

about, just the few who are quietly finalising preparations. There is a sense of peace, appreciation, honour, blessings, 

beauty and of course, home. And then, with the sound of marching feet our commemorations start. An impressive 

sight to see. The brigade marching along Beach Road and turning into the park to the rock and keeping in formation.  

People move to their chosen areas and when you look around the park, it is as if a silent army has appeared out of 

nowhere, for there are people everywhere you look, from the cradle to the ladle. and when you look up to the sky 

there is the morning star adding its sparkle to the moment. 

Homage, commemorations, respect and thankfulness are made throughout the ceremony. We listened to the kauma-

tua Tonty Te Amo,and the Reverend Manu Wihapi pay homage to the fallen and thankfulness to the returned and 

remind us of the importance of remembrance. This year we were honoured to have members of the Whakaue ki 

Maketu kapa haka group as our choir, with their voices being soulful and strong which certainly added strength to 

the morning.  The guest speakers were Harold Morris, who gave a speech about the meaning of Anzac to him. 

Which lead to the weaving of life, with all its ups and downs. Wayne Tapsell spoke of the formation of the Patriot 

Club (a bike club with ex-service members from all armed forces in NZ and Australia. and Meteria Tapsell Walters 

(student), who spoke about the meaning of Anzac through the eyes of a student, and Kahui Tapsell who read the 

Flanders Fields. Our bugler this year was Reece Nathan (student) from Te Puke High School 

As the commemorations move along the air changes with its welcoming nip and breeze to the dawn. Along with the 

change of air there is the change of colour as the night changes to the beginning of day. In a silent stealthy mode, the 

first rays of the sun poke its head over the horizon with a gentle glow, onto the sea and slowly climbs over the hill to 

change before us to a óhello I am hereò. The chorus from the kapa haka group joins in as well as the seagulls and the 

sea. 

After our moving commemorations, we all move to Whakaue Marae for a hot and hearty kiwi breakfast, thanks to 

the Marae committee. 

We shall remember them 



KOTUKUTUKU GULLY   

 

 

Well, we thought March was busy, but with 2 major storms, more of the crew off sick or on rest and recreation, 

there was a bit of cleaning up needed by the last half of April. 

Trevor and Peter repaired the damage to the path as a result of ex ï Cyclone Debbie, and the new metal and drain-

age they laid stood up well to the ravages of Cyclone Cook. Both storms brought down another slip into the Gully, 

and also on Little Waihi Road above the Gully.  The stability of this piece of road makes life interesting at times, as 

no doubt the users of the road will agree.  

A number of trees and shrubs had broken branches from the storms, these were cleaned up last weekend. And of 

course, the exceptional rain has also meant exceptional grass growth (still), so 

the weed-eating is yet to start easing off. 

 

If youôre walking through, keep an eye out for the colourful fungi that can be 

seen under trees and on old tree stumps at this time of year ï but remember 

while colourful, they are often poisonous. 

 

The kereru (wood pigeons) seem to be enjoying a variety of berries at this time 

of year too, and can be heard flying in the big trees.  

Thatôs it this month, hopefully the weather has not been too bad where you are,  

Ka kite ano, Lauri  
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